	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 8th August 2016 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Allan Staerck,  Stuart King, Clive Greening, Julian Hussey, Louis Browne, Guy Livingston, Jamie Livingston, Peter Brook             
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Tom Gamwell, John Patten, Noel Gergory
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Allan advise that L1/L2 coaching course has been booked for June/July 2107at Bridport.
b/ Julian still to arrange awning for juniors
c/ Julian said Karen will interview lady for catering position for Juniors Sunday.
d/Allan has spoken to Peter Butler about the website who will then liase with Tom Gamwell.
e/ Julian said the store cover for junior kit has not been progressed.
f/ The committee have not yet identified a volunteer co-ordinator.
g/ The coaching training at schools is in hand with Louis, but no action until September
h/ Peter has the Captain’s board in hand.
i/ Peter and Allan have agreed that there will be 2 categories of VP to comply with the tax situation. 

Active Members ie those in an active role with the club and others classed as Social VP’s.

k/Jamie advised that a full fixture list is available and can also be accessed from the RFU web site.
l/Allan has written to Nick Hastings regarding the business plan for the end of season tournament but has received only a brief reply.
m/Clive confirmed that the floodlights have been repaired by Ricky Stubbs in conjunction with O’Briens. Julian suggested that we check how this was done and send letter of thanks to both parties.
n/Schools Liason is in hand
m/Allan has had no response from Neville re CPD courses and will chase

n/Dorset and Wilts are running a Junior coaching conference on 21st August and Noel Gregory is looking at attending.
4. Correspondence :
	Julian Hussey

Julian Hussey
Committee
Peter Brook
Nick Hastings
Allan /Staerck

Allan Staerck

	Allan has been advised that the LC want to increase the TV fee for BT Sport by £1/week. Committee was in agreement and PB/AS will check the exact number of weeks involved.
Dorset & Wilts have advised of a ladies only Level 2 coaching course. Has been passed on to lady coaches.


	Allan Staerck

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £6772.72. He has paid £842.75 for the shirts which have been delivered and are correct. Paid Rugby Developments £180 for Scrum Factory. Received first payment from LC for grass cutting and has received £250 credit from the RFU for 2nd team development.
Allan has received bill for refurbishing the ladies toilets etc of £4790. There is an RFU grant of £2500 and the balance to be shared with the LC. To pass to John Patten
6. VP Report :
Peter has the VP’s letters in hand and will be sent out in due course.

	Allan Staerck

	7. Fixtures :
Guy Livingston has received all the match cards

Jamie has been advised that all players must complete and sign registration form within 28 days of registering on line.

8. Team Manager Report :   None

	

	8a. Captains Report :

Jamie reported that training is going well with up to 20 players on Thursdays..
9. Junior Report : 

	

	Julian said the requested Safeguarding meeting has not yet been arranged and that the new Rules of Play were published in the Dorest & Wilts newsletter.

	

	10. Social Report :
The Poker night is confirmed for the 19th and Jason is to contact John/Pauline for catering numbers.

Allan confirmed that the legality of the event is ok but we should have a register of attendees, Jason has agreed to do this. PB & AS will attend the event.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive confirmed the topsoil has arrived and Noel to be chased re organisation.

It was agreed that the Seniors posts will be erected on 11th about 6.45, Jamie will chase 1st team players for assistance. The Junior posts can be erected on the 18th as Nick Neale has confirmed that the LC do not want the cricket pitch and Peter Wyril says there will be no junior cricket  matches so the outfield does not need to be cut. This being the case it is hoped to have the friendly v Weymouth on the 1st team pitch.
Work on the steps to the pitch will begin 30th August.
12. Core Values :   Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 
a/ Safeguarding : In hand
b/ School Liaison : Waiting until September
c/ Coaching : Allan has ordered 2 tackle bags each for Seniors and Juniors and 4 shields each for Seniors and Juniors, cost £400
d/ Publicity : Stuart to liase with Noel re completion of the full page ad in Bridport news. Allan asked for more frequent articles in the press and will look at selecting suitable subjects
e/ Volunteers : No new volunteers                       
f/ Dev. Plan :    Ongoing and needs to be reviewed.
	Stuart Briggs



	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 

a/Jamie/Stuart requested that VP’s date of birth and e mail be added to the membership form in order that they can be put on the GMS. Without this they cannot be on the GMS and will be unable to receive communications via this route
b/Clive asked that Guy Furner be chased about repairing the hand rail on the bridge to 2nd team pitch.

c/Peter said he had had contact from a junior at Sidmouth who wanted to play. The fixture book is in  hand and a new colour was suggested, to be left to Footprints for the best combination.

Peter also mentioned the Kevin Browne’s funeral and that he will add his name to the Memorial Board 
d/John Bandy asked for an indicative budget for Saturday catering, Stuart King suggested £40-50.
e/ Jamie raised the issue of payment by the players through the GMS system as outlined by Dave Wookey at the GMS meeting. Stuart King could see no real benefit over the existing system.

f/The list of referees needs to be updated to include Alan Hagerty. 
g/John Bandy requested that Pauline be added to the email circulation list and that they be advised of any matches arranged on free days,
h/ Guy said Grant  should be added to the fixtures circulation list. Allan will liase with Jason 

i/Julian said at the last game at Chard they had Perspex pitchside shelters. Was it worth investigating further?

j/It was agreed that pitch marking would be done 20th August 10.00am. All volunteers welcome.

k/Allan proposed that the Sponsors buffet lunch be the 22nd Ocotober, home v Puddletown.

Stuart Briggs will send out “Diary Date” in due course

No further business the meeting closed 8.20pm

Next Meeting Monday 12th September2016

Allan Staerck

Chairman 

  
	Allan Staerck

Allan Staerck

Allan Staerck

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


